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Senate unanimously passes Great Lakes Compact bill

1/17/2008

The Associated Press

INDIANAPOLIS (AP) — The state Senate unanimously passed a bill Thursday calling for Indiana to join a regional compact intended to prevent water-thirsty states from tapping into the Great Lakes' water supply.

The bill, which passed the Senate 47-0, now heads to the Indiana House for consideration.

Sen. Beverly Gard, R-Greenfield, said both the state's business community and environmentalists have expressed "overwhelming support" for her bill.

She said drought-stricken states are already seeking to purchase water from the Great Lakes, which between them hold about 20 percent of the world's supply of surface fresh water.

The eight-state compact aims, with limited exceptions, to prohibit Great Lakes states from diverting water from the lakes and the rivers linking them.

"This legislation is about diversion, not water quality," Gard said.

The compact instructs each state to regulate water use and adopt conservation plans for protecting the waters of the five lakes — Erie, Huron, Michigan, Ontario and Superior. Indiana shares a portion of Lake Michigan and part of the state is in Lake Erie's watershed.

If the regional agreement is passed by the House and signed by the governor, Indiana could become the third state to ratify it.

To date, only Minnesota and Illinois have ratified the compact, but legislation is being discussed in Indiana, Michigan, New York, Ohio, Pennsylvania and Wisconsin.

Congress also must give its approval to the compact, which the Great Lakes states' governors and the premiers of Ontario and Quebec agreed to in December 2005, pending legislative approval.

